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MERREDIN COLLEGE P&C ASSOCIATION INC. 
MINUTES
General meeting held on Monday, 19th March, 2018 in the Primary Staffroom

1. 
Welcome by Chairperson at 3.15pm
Kim Lane, Rochelle Willis, Janelle Millar, Bev Stanes, Darren Gardiner, Jenny Doncon, Tanya Gibson, Hayleigh Boardman, Shelley Ghirardi, Natasha Hardy, Lynne Herbert, Mal Willis, Barbara Smith
Apologies

Jamie-lee Walker, Natasha Caplan, Nat Hargreaves, Demielle Bell, Kerri Shelton
2. 
Confirmation of minutes of previous meeting
Motion:
That the minutes of the previous meeting be received and accepted as a true and accurate record

Moved:    
    Rochelle Willis  

Seconded:              Kim Lane
Carried

3. 
Business arising from previous minutes

3.1
Bank signatories are yet to be completed.  Further signatures needed from current signatories.
3.2
Erin Elliott was the successful applicant for the canteen position

4. 
Correspondence
4.1 
In     
4.2 
Out  
Motion:

That correspondence in and out be received and endorsed

Moved:    
   Rochelle Willis
Seconded:   Hayleigh Boardman












Carried
5. 
Treasurer’s Report


Treasurer has been on leave so no report presented.  $20560 balance
Uniform and canteen accounts have been paid. Report to be presented at next meeting.  
Canteen was inspected by the shire environmental health officer.  Issues were dealt with upon closure of canteen for 2 days.  Re-inspection occurred which was successful.  Thank you to Hayley Billing, Rochelle Willis and Avalon Van Der Merwe for their time during this process.

Motion:

That the Treasurer’s report be adopted
Moved: 
     Janelle Millar
Seconded:           Natasha Hardy



Carried
6.
Other Reports
6.1
Principal

7-12 interim report night numbers were down as was the attendance for the year  7-9 uni pathway preparation info night.  These nights are essential attends where parents can be well informed of their student’s progress and future/current requirements where teachers take a lot of time to prepare information.  We encourage you to attend these important sessions.  Swimming carnivals have been run and we are looking at hosting one combined carnival (primary and secondary) next year.  Secondary were victorious at the secondary interschool.  Credit and appreciation to staff involved.  Emergency evacuation practice took place earlier in term which went well.  Halogen leadership conference for student councilors took place on 8th and 9th March.  School photos took place in week 7.  Medical students from Notre Dame and Curtin had their rural health visit which included interaction with some of our students.  
Both primary and secondary schools have had their respective assemblies.  Secondary awards now reflect our GROW values/PBS.  NAPLAN online will occur in week 3/4 next term.  Year 6 camp is this week which will be held at Camp Kulin.  We have TDS (Teacher Development School) status   - a number of ‘techy-brekkys’ have been held and teachers have embraced the opportunity to participate in various sessions and networking with other schools.  This includes information on HASS, D&T, languages and IT.
6.2
Canteen & Uniform (as per treasurer report)
6.3 
School Board

Next meeting is this Thursday 22nd March. (Jamie-lee absent)

Motion:

That each report be adopted as presented
Moved: 
Kim Lane
Seconded:  Tanya Gibson
   Carried
7. 
General Business
7.1
WACSSO Parent Survey (Tanya Gibson – State Councillor)

Tanya introduced herself to the P&C as a state councillor and attended as a parent.  33 schools are under her electorate therefore she is able to positively represent a large number of parents.  A survey has been presented that we can discuss, complete and return to Tanya.  Rochelle to send email to members asking them to respond and reply to Tanya.
7.2
Canteen Audit

As per treasurer report

7.3
Catering 
7.3.1
EWEN Staff Development Day on Friday, 1 June


Hayley Billing has agreed to co-ordinate the catering (see minutes from last meeting)

7.3.2
Merredin College has agreed to host the Wheatbelt Regional NAPLAN Online Workshop for Cohort 2 schools.  The workshop would run from 9 – 3:30pm on 7 June. We have approximated that 21 schools would attend plus the presenters and technicians (maybe another 4 extra).  Exact numbers to be confirmed – possibly 30-40.  Would the P&C cater for this as well as the EWEN conference on 1 June?  Lynne Herbert to approach Renee Pursell to see if she is happy to coordinate on behalf of the year 5 class to fundraise for next year’s year 6 camp.
7.4
Parent Year Representation
We have had 2 parent responses to our request for parent/carer representation being Kiri Harwood and Demielle Bell.

Motion:
 that Rochelle email the two applicants and further that we resend for expressions of interest.

Moved:

              Kim Lane
Seconded:     Hayleigh Boardman
   Carried

7.5
Requests for Funding 

7.5.1
Year 10.1 English Class (see attached letter – M Baltovich)



7.5.2
Choir (see attached letter – C Adamson)





7.5.3
Year 12 WACE Revision Seminars (see attached letter – G Rennie)

7.5.4
Primary Physical Education (see attached letter – K Bryant)


7.5.5
Primary headphones (see attached letter – C Kudas)



7.5.6
Drama Secondary camcorder (see attached letter – T James)


7.5.7
Design & Technology (K Hickman & A Hontscharenko)                                  

7.5.8
Merredin College Choir Shirts

7.5.8.1
Would the P&C consider purchasing a set of button-up shirts for the choir?  Not all students own the button-up shirt with the introduction of the polo.
 Quantity TBA.


Part of the responsibility of being a choir member is to wear the button-up shirt.  We will

observe how it goes this year before looking at purchasing extra button-up shirts.

It is advised that the D&T request be brought to a school finance meeting. It is more of an

operational requirement.  If finance brings it back to the P&C we can then address it at
the next meeting.
Motion 1:  
That we recommend the D&T request be taken to the school operational  finance committee meeting to see what can be financed and to bring the balance list back to P&C in a prioritised form.
           Moved:  
           Bev Stanes
           Seconded:      Tanya Gibson
   Carried
Motion 2: 
That the balance of requests (7.5.1 through to and including 7.5.6) for the specified areas and items for funding be granted as presented.

          Moved: 
       Janelle Millar
         Seconded:
     Jenny Doncon
   Carried

7.6
Fundraising

7.6.1
School Fete/Festival date

Do we run it on a Saturday or continue it on throughout the afternoon of the school open day?  (Friday, 7th September).  As it is our first year, it may pay to run it on the Friday afternoon.  Sub-committee to be formed.  Melissa Ivanetz?

7.6.2
Cropping of school farm block

The school block (approx 150 arable acres) has been leased over a number of years.  Do we re-lease the block or is the P&C interested in cropping the block?  Due to time required for research and preparation, and also with the organising of catering and the school fete it would be wise to re-lease it again.  It is a great opportunity that we can begin to research for another year.  Kim will start researching options.

7.6.3
Merredin College pavers – fundraiser

We have family bricks from both NMPS and SMPS schools but not from Merredin College.  This is a great and easy opportunity for fundraising.  VET/construction students would be able to lay them.  There is a blank area near the gym where the pavers could be used or on the path from the school admin to library.  Quote from Rock Inspiration.  $25 – 50 depending on size and style.  If we could sell 400 we would make over $3000.
Motion:  that we coordinate a paver fundraiser which Janelle Millar will action.

Moved:

Janelle Millar
Seconded:
Tanya Gibson


            Carried
8. 
Other Business
The Year 5 class would like to do an Easter raffle in order to raise funds for their year 6 camp in 2019. A permit is needed which needs to be signed off by Janelle.  Due to time restrictions it is recommended that it be a Mother’s Day raffle.
9. 
Date of next meeting:

Monday, 21st May, 2018 at 6pm in the Wahlsten Library 
10. 
Closure


Meeting closed at 4.36pm
